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●​ With the expansion of PreK, Rochester Elementary EC-1 has found that more updates to the 
PreK playground are needed.  We are currently working with vendors to develop a plan to 
expand the options on the PreK playground and install a fence around the playground area. All 
improvements will be funded through our Prekindergarten for All and/or Prekindergarten 
Special Education grants. 
 

●​ Mr. Toland, Mrs. VanFossan, Mrs. Keller, and Dr. Shaw attended “Advanced Leadership in 
MTSS” professional development in December 2024. There were several key takeaways from 
the conference that will be implemented in the second semester. 
 

●​ Planning for staffing and classes for the 25-26 school year is underway! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


